Side by Side Board Meeting

FINAL

June 19, 2012 
Members of the Board in Attendance:, Chris Begley, Cathy Cappellieri, Nell Conroy, John Hansen, Kim Hayes-Grimm, Kim Mendola, Bill Murphy, Matt Nittoly, Karyn Privalsky, Kristina Testa-Buzzee
Members Absent: Chris Berich, Anne Dichele, Skelton Key, Andrew Lavaway
Meeting called to order at 5:38.

PUBLIC SESSION
None.
MINUTES

The May 29 minutes were distributed and read. Bill Murphy moved to approve the minutes. John Hansen seconded. Two changes were made. Approved by consensus.

DIRECTOR UPDATE (Matt Nittoly)
Music Position
The committee offered the position to a candidate, who declined. The committee will continue the search. 

Assistant Vacancies
We have three assistant-teacher vacancies. We are working through Quinnipiac as part of our PDS agreement, but because of timing, it looks like we won’t be able to get fifth-year interns. Our next option is five-semester interns, which is not ideal. We may need to hire teaching assistants for one year.

Quinnipiac
Our agreement with Quinnipiac has been officially signed, and we participated in a press conference at Quinnipiac. Matt been invited to be a member on Quinnipiac’s School of Education Advisory Council.
Teachers 
The budgets are done, and the teacher contracts are signed and filed. 
Graduation
Graduation went well—it is a nice group of kids. A member asked if we do a press release about our graduates and where they are going. We have in the past. Evelyn Quigley is tracking the information. 
FINANCE COMMITTEE UPDATE (Cathy Cappellieri)
The monthly financials were distributed (attached). Our income through May is under budget by $47,740. This number will be negative once expenses are posted in June.
Line 4100 (Special Ed Reimbursement) is showing a loss because Linda needs to bill Norwalk in June.

Line 4300M (Miscellaneous Grants) shows a $2000 variance. That amount will be disbursed out to teachers in June, so it will net out.

Line 6322 (Professional Development for Staff) is under budget, but we will incur expenses in June. The Board had approved $2000 over the $9000 originally budgeted, but our final expenses will probably come in closer to $9000 than $11,000.
Line 6324 (Field Trips) is under budget but will even out by the end of the year with the Holiday Hill trip.

Line 6400B (Heat) is under budget, and the variance should remain through June.

Cathy needs to send information to Linda and Matt on transferring money for the Capital Account.

A member asked when we will switch over to getting our state funding from Norwalk. The first payment is July 15. We have enough money to operate if there’s a problem receiving the funds.

PTCO UPDATE (KTB)
The PTCO had a wonderful meeting at Alix Mesa’s house. People wanted to know if meetings could be held at members’ houses in future. There was a great cross-cultural dialogue. Members expressed an interest in strengthening International Night. They also talked about alternating movie night with other Upper School events. There is a gathering at O’Neill’s this Sunday that is is a passive fundraiser, and will be a good social event. The PTCO urges everyone to invite their friends via Facebook. Side by Side will receive 15% of the take for the evening (whether or not the customers are from SBS). The PTCO asked Evelyn to contact new parents, and they will also do a phone chain. 
PR/Outside Fundraising Update (Kim Mendola)
Kim has seen the film. It’s now being reedited. We should have it in the next couple of weeks for viewing. The committee want staff to see it first. One part needs to be reshot. An interested benefactor saw the video and was blown away by it. If we get the new school, we may be able to get this benefactor to donate and donate and dedicate a music room.
FACILITIES SEARCH UPDATE (Kim Hayes-Grimm)

We haven’t gotten any feedback from the organization bidding for Washington Village. Matt will email them. Our realtor has contacted Kim to find out if we’re still interested in looking, and Kim said that we are. Police Chief Rilling wants us to stay in South Norwalk. 
BOD TERM LIMITS AND BYLAWS REVIEW
Tabled to the next meeting. Bill will prepare a presentation for the next BOD meeting.
DIRECTOR EVALUATION 
Matt gave his written reflection to Anne and Marie Iannazzi. This has been tabled to the next meeting.
UNIFORMS (Matt Nittoly)
Lilly Rodriguez and Carmen Fraguada have been in communication with Anne recently, and they have ironed out dates for sales and sent forms out to parents. We will offer one discounted package at the beginning of the year for free/reduced lunch students. The startup bundle wasn’t on the order form. Kristina will follow up with Lilly and Carmen.

Kristina will also look into stepping up the uniform exchange program, and she will ask the PTCO if they will take on the responsibility for it. The 8th grade would not be able to wear uniforms on the last day of school if they bring in shirts for exchange. We will contact the 8th grade from this year to see if they will donate their shirts.
We will add into the uniform policy that uniforms need to be worn on field trips. Perhaps we can have special shirts for overnight trips.

STRATEGIC PLANNING TASK FORCE UPDATE (Kristina Testa-Buzzee)
Anne and Kristina will touch base when Anne gets back. Kristina had a conversation with Stuart Weismuller at the Harvard Business School Club—Community Partners. They are currently working with a variety of nonprofits. They’ve looked at our website, asked Kristina preliminary questions. They will do more research. They were concerned that we were chartered by the State, but Kristina assured them we are a 501(c). This will put us on the radar of Fairfield County philanthropists.
HELPING HANDS MONKEY COLLEGE (Kim Hayes-Grimm)
Kim has been in contact with the Helping Hands Monkey College in Boston. They’re revamping their educational program, and looking at whether we can do something similar to old seal program for 6th-8th grade. It would be built into curriculum. For science, it would be centered around anatomy. The college teaches these monkeys to be service animals. For public service we can do outreach programs. At the end of the year, the students would make a field trip up to the college and see what they were working for. They asked for a meeting with us. Matt, Marie Iannazzi, Sally Davids, Mary Newbery and Kim Hayes-Grimm would go. Kim wants to get the Board’s approval for sending the group. Kim can send everyone the link. The Board thought it was a good idea.
Kristina moved to adjourn. Kim Mendola seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 6:49.

Preliminary Agenda for August 28 Meeting
Public Session

Director Update
Meeting Scheduling for the 2012-2013 School Year

Finance Committee Update

PTCO Update 

PR/Outside Fundraising Update

Facilities Search Update

BOD Term Limits and Bylaws Presentation
Director Evaluation and Contract
Strategic Planning Task Force Update

Helping Hands Monkey College Update
